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Rt Hon Theresa May MP 
Home Secretary  
2 Marsham Street  

London  
SW1P 4DF  

 
17 December 2015 

 

Dear Home Secretary,  
 

As required within Section 55(5) of the Police Act 1996, I write in response to the 
inspection undertaken by Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary, “Regional 
Organised Crime Units: A review of capability and effectiveness”.  

 
I note the report and recommendations, in particular the requirement for all forces to 

publish an action plan that sets out how it will maximise the use of ROCU capabilities, 
minimise duplication at force level and ensure that the shared use of ROCU resources 
are prioritised between regional forces. 

 
Dyfed-Powys Police has established a Strategic Policing Requirement Board, which 

covers the force response to Serious and Organised crime as one of the six Strategic 
Policing Requirements.  Through this Board, I will work with the Chief Constable to 

ensure that the report is considered and action plan fully implemented. 
 
A copy of this response is published on my website. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Christopher Salmon 
Police and Crime Commissioner 

 
Cc: Wendy Williams  
HM Inspector of Constabulary, Wales and Western Region

 


